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Announcement
This announcement is made by Fittec International Group Limited (the “Company”) pursuant to Rule 13.09 of the Rules Governing the Listing of Securities on The Stock Exchange of Hong Kong Limited (the “Listing Rules”).
The board of director (the“Board”) of the Company announces that it was discovered on 16 November 2011 that some of cash in two of the Company's subsidiaries in the People's Republic of China ("PRC") was lost and the finance manager and a senior cashier of those subsidiaries were suspected to be involved. The matter has been reported to the PRC police. The PRC police are trying to locate the finance manager while the senior cashier has been detained for investigation.

The Board is currently investigating the cause and nature of the incident. The audit committee of the Board has also been appointed to oversee the investigation and to report to the Board. On the basis of the investigation's initial findings, the amount of cash lost is approximately HK$14,802,000. Unless recovered, the amount will be recognized as a loss by the Group in its next published accounts. 
Also based on the investigation's initial findings, it appears that the incident is an isolated incident and while the amount could result in a loss to the Group, it will not result in any material disruption to the Group's operations. In addition, management has implemented additional measures to safeguard the Group's assets and to prevent similar incidents in the future.  
Shareholders of the Company and potential investors should exercise caution when dealing in the shares of the Company.
  By Order of the Board 

  Cheung Yiu Leung 
  Company Secretary 

Hong Kong, 17 November, 2011 

As at the date of this announcement, the Executive Directors are Mr. Lam Chi Ho, Ms. Sun Mi Li and Mr. Tsuji Tadao. The Independent Non-Executive Directors are Mr. Xie Bai Quan, Mr. Chung Wai Kwok, Jimmy and Mr. Tam Wing Kin.
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